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Health Sciences Center
Safety Committee

Meeting Notes
Thursday, January, 26, 2017
1:30PM
Attended:

-Kim Bryner




-Frank Ali




-Ali Elliott




-Mike Gunther
-Chris Harp




-Tim Povenski







-Patrick Callery






-Dana Gray






-Kevin Engels






-Beth O’Neil





-Angela Lemmon (Recording Secretary)
New Business:
Kim Bryner:  (Safety)
· Natalie Caravasos unable to attend the meeting.  

· An e-mail will be going out to everyone from Natalie regarding the large quantity/ small quantity waste generator status at the HSC.  The HSC used to be a large quantity waste generator.  The status has now changed to a small quantity waste generator.  

· Due to the change in generator status there will be training changes for the EPA/OSHA Hazardous Waste training.  A new employee will have to still take the in person training or the three module training on SOLE.  However, anyone who has taken the training before will now have to do a one page refresher course every year.  The training will be on SOLE.  Training sheets will still be required from all departments at the end of each month.
· Please have everyone in your department hold off from taking their training if they are due to re-take it on SOLE.  Once we have the refresher training on SOLE we will send out an e mail to all CHO’s letting them know when the employees can take this training on SOLE.

· The next in-person training will take place on Thursday, February 9th from 2:00-4:30PM in the Hostler Auditorium.  

· FM Shop Audits are taking place now.

Beth O’Neil:  (Pathology)

· Asked Kim what would happen if the HSC went to large quantity generator again? Kim responded that we would have to go back to the three module training on SOLE, or the in-person classroom training, instead of the one page refresher course.

Kevin Engels: (Physiology)

· Purchased two flammable cabinets.  Corrosive cabinets purchased as well.  Will need a work order for placement of the cabinets.

Pat Callery:  (Pharmacy)

· Discussed the air handler project e-mail.  There will be an increase in temperature during the placement of the air handlers which should last about a week.  Many offices and classrooms are already warm.

Tim Povenski:  (VP Office)

· Emergency Response Planning – There will be exercises scheduled for February.  Mass evacuations planned in March.  There will be an e-mail coming soon regarding the planned exercises and evacuations.  The e-mail will include the dates of these plans.

Michael Gunther: (Biochemistry)

· Discussed the annual training.  The refresher course will be a nice change.

Alexandra Elliott:  (Safety)

· Working on new biosafety contract.  Trying to bring costs down.  All companies that are interested have one month to submit a proposal.

Frank Ali:  (OLAR)

· Discussed the autoclave smell in the stairway.  Still working on issue.  Once the high containment area opens in March/April they will be autoclaving in there as well.  Two autoclaves will be going.  They have to autoclave three times per week.  
· New Director in OLAR is Dr. Washington.  Started January 3, 2017.

· OLAR has full AAALAC accreditation now.
The meeting concluded at 1:50PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 23, 2017.  An e-mail reminder will be sent out.

Old Business:

Natalie Caravasos:  (Safety)

· Last meeting until January, 2017.  

· The front of the HSC was shut down due to cranes being brought in for the air handlers.  

Kim Bryner:  (Safety)

· Lab audits – Making changes to LabCliq.  Changes are being made to make the program easier for the PIs and lab staff to use.  

· Met new Investigator Dr. Du and his lab staff in the Eye Institute. Discussed lab procedures and waste collection and disposal. 

Barb Foster:  (Chemistry)

· Introduced herself to the committee and described her duties.  

· DEP did an inspection on the downtown campus.  Should be at the HSC in the near future.  

· Barb discussed the areas of concerns that the DEP had on the down town campus.  They include:

· Open containers – closed, but not closed enough.  Solid and liquid waste containers.  The containers could leak.

· Chemicals on shelf – they are more toxic with age.  Clean the bottles.  Do not have dusty bottles on the shelf.

· Rusty caps on bottles.

· Oil needs to be labeled.

· Special waste containers in the biohazard lab.

· Sharps containers – infectious medical waste – not hazardous waste

· Dates on liquid bottles –should not be too full and should be dated.

· Loose labels on chemicals.

· Solid waste bottles with labels.

· DEP checked the training lists. 

· Barb had just recently given a lecture on DEP inspections.

· There is a new Chair in the Department of Chemistry.  He is from Florida State.

· The downtown campus is reviving their Safety Committee Meeting.  She will be chairing the committee.

Kelsey Baker:  (Safety)

· Kelsey introduced herself to the Safety Committee.  She also discussed her duties.

Tim Povenski: (VP Office)

· There will be a Shots Fired training in a few weeks.  E mails will go out soon.

· Tim is chairing the Emergency Preparedness Committee.

· Plan should be in place by start of next semester.

· Please try to attend shots fired training.  Look for e-mails.  

· Natalie stated that there are meetings currently taking place regarding the Emergency Preparedness.  

· Natalie stated there will be charts in every class room.  The charts will show the easiest route out of the building.  Although research makes evacuation difficult, people need to know what to do when the situation arises.  

· Questions were raised about emergency preparedness.  Life safety should be first.  Issues such as theft will be addressed.

Pat Callery:  (Pharmacy)

· Need better communication.  People are not responding to fire alarms.  People are not responding to the drills or fire alarms.  

· Natalie stated that better communication is needed.  

Lana Bunner:  (Ruby Safety Office)

· Had questions regarding eye wash stations in the HSC facility.  Since the eye center is in Ruby the hospital needs to take care of the issue.  

· Lana stated that the eye washes and showers are flushed weekly.  There are 400 Ruby employees in the HSC building.  

· Ruby will be having an active shooter two hour class. 

· There was a DEP inspection in July and first of September.  Checked training records.  Checked stored chemicals.  They found a few issues in the mechanical areas.  

· An emergency management planner may be hired at Ruby soon.

The meeting concluded at 2:10PM.  There will not be a HSC Safety Committee Meeting in November and December, 2016.  The next meeting will be held in January.

